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MINUTES 

Attending: Uma Ananth, Mark Babson, Greg Check, Gail Hunt, John Solaperto, Ed Arndt, 
Mike Warren, Lee Griffin, Robin Scott, Ann Souza, Scott Hayman, Executive Director, Troy 
Tyree, Ex-Officio 

Guests: Dan Hunt, Bob D’Armagnac 

Review and Approval of Minutes of April 2025 Board Meeting:  

Greg Check moved to approve the minutes and John Solaperto seconded the motion. All 
were in favor.  

Infrastructure Update 

Greg shared pictures of the new CD Library progress, including painted walls, installed 
floor tiles, and built shelves. The final costs are pending. Greg will forward to Scott when 
the tally is complete. The committee is working on a plan to catalogue all the CDs. Troy will 
discuss this further in his report. Greg then shared the next project to undertake is the 
bathroom renovation, including replacing windows, floors, and fixtures. The plan is not to 
spend too much. The committee will look at all this next. The Burke Remote, of the 
transmitter upgrade, is partially installed. Chris Tracy has been paid for the box and the 
parts for this. We do not have a bill for the installation yet. Dan put up some homosote by 
the front production studio one window. Ace temp provided quotes for a mini split system 
for heating and cooling in the CD and record library. The estimate is $12,000. The 
Committee will hold on to this.  

Savings Account update  

Greg presented savings account balances, showing a total of $69,585.11 in restricted 
accounts as follows. Primary expenditures were for the CD library and the Burke remote. 
We have $60,000 in a certificate of deposit as well.  
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Scott shared Arron’s reconciliation of the first 3 months of income and expenses. 
According to this, we have spent $11,644.00 more than we have received in income for the 
first 3 months of activity. Scott explained that our budget intentionally projects more 
income in the second half of the year than the first half of the year but emphasized that we 
need to do very well on fundraising over the next 6 to 9 months. Scott pointed out that the 
deficit is despite having blockbuster success with FrontRoom shows and movies and 
record shop.  

SWOT follow up discussion of moving ahead with Bookkeeper and Executive Director 
Search Process 

Mark presented key takeaways from recent SWOT meetings, including Walter Henritze 
preface to the SWOT results summary, and emphasizing the need to transform the station 
into a more business-like operation with a focus on fundraising, staffing, and knowledge 
transfer. Mark suggested we need to form a small, dedicated group to develop plans for 
these initiatives, with Scott highlighting the need to create detailed job descriptions and 
professional packages for potential new hires. Robin raised concerns about the timing of 
sharing the SWOT summary report, suggesting the board should have seen it before the 
meeting. The board discussed the urgent need to address fundraising challenges, to 
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sustain the station's operations. Scott highlighted the importance of forming a small group 
to develop a comprehensive fundraising plan, improve on-air fundraising, and address 
staffing issues, including the need for a bookkeeper and membership coordinator. Robin 
suggested that the board adopt a conceptual plan from the long-range report before 
delegating tasks to a smaller committee. The group agreed on the necessity of prioritizing 
fundraising efforts, improving the membership database, and leveraging volunteer work to 
enhance the station's visibility and community engagement. More discussion ensued on 
the membership database administration as well as bookkeeping.  

At this juncture, a programmer asked to join the board meeting. His name is Bob.  

Discussion continued. Robin shared that he believed that we should always design our 
systems such that volunteers could take them over and implement them. Scott responded 
that this is exactly what we are attempting.  

The board discussed challenges with their membership database software, Exceed/Areva, 
which is overly complex and needs cleanup. Scott explained that while the software has 
robust features, it requires professional expertise to properly implement and train 
volunteers. The board agreed to hire a consultant who understands the software to clean 
up the database and create a training manual. They also discussed the need to diversify 
their fundraising efforts beyond on-air campaigns, with Greg suggesting expanding to a 
global audience. The board decided to create a job description for the database consultant 
position and reach out to Areva for references from other organizations using the software. 

Troy shared his involvement and perspective on the software. He thinks the software is 
good, but the data needs to be cleaned.  

Scott said he will make sure he gets the entire board the SWOT report.  John Solaperto said 
he will arrange for a database expert from Quinsigamond to help with our problem.  

Front Room, Record Shop, Movies and Gallery Update 

The Front Room reported strong April revenue of $1,600.20 with Worcester Cinema 
contributing $838 and various events generating additional income. A Gallery sale of 
$140.00 contributed to the total. Other revenues included in the total were $40.00 in 
Gallery tips; $150.00 from the Science show; $172.00 in record sales from the Science 
show; $230.00 from the Troy Mercy show; and $30.00 in record sales from the Troy Mercy 
show. John said May revenues are very good to date. Gail highlighted upcoming events in 
June, July, and September, while noting positive media coverage in Worcester Magazine for 
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the Tom Hazeltine gallery show as well as the Roger Saloom shoe. Barry Sullivan asked Gail 
to consider adding promotional materials at Worcester Cinema, though Gail expressed 
some reservations about the idea. No conclusions were drawn on this matter. It was 
suggested that we ask Andy to consider this. The board will defer to the FrontRoom 
Committee’s judgement on this matter. 

Grants Update:  

Scott reported that Ann and Scott and John did work with Jonathan Leary on submitting a 
grant request to the Mass Cultural Commission. Jonathan was easy to work with. WCUW is 
the applicant for funding for “An evening of Music in memory of Paul Vuona, George 
Wesson and Spider Hansen.” The Date will be September 21st. There will be two back-to-
back shows if demand warrants it. There will be three performances. The performances will 
be recorded and later mixed and produced for both audio and video. We will not find out 
whether we will win the grant until September. Jonathan has committed to the fact that he 
and the recording studio subsidize the event should we not get the grant. The grant request 
is for $5,000. WCUW will receive $750.00 for our efforts and as host of the performances. 
WCUW will also receive 30% of the ticket sales proceeds. Our chances of getting the grant 
are not as good as will be next year, because MCC prefers that applicants receive these 
grants once every three years. We received this event grant 2 years ago for the Dylan 
festival. The performers include Eric Porter, Peter Ladd, Peter Allard, Joanne List, Chuck, 
and Mud among many others. Gail mentioned that there is some possibility of doing 
another show with Joanne List while she is here in Worcester. Finally, Scott suggested we 
should consider a special event of some kind around this for the Fall fundraiser.  

Finally, Gail suggested that we may need to meet as a board more than once per month.  

Ed Report from Troy  
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Bob corrected the spelling of his name in the slide above. His last name is D’Armagnac. 
Troy said he would circulate the Radio Research reports to all the Board of Directors.  

NEW BUSINESS  

                                          

 D  i rary:

Work is coming to an end in the CD
Library. Again, many thanks to Larry
Haley and Dan Hunt for creating new
shelving in the CD Library and to
Johanna Moquin for the donated stereo
setup. Soon, programmers will be able
to check out New Releases in comfort 
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Bob had some questions as follows. He wanted to know how much money we have 
allocated to exterior improvements or repairs. He referred to a humongous tree near the 
back corner of the building with concerns that the branches may fall and damage the 
building. Scott referred Bob to Greg Check’s infrastructure committee. Bob said he would 
like to clean the entire back lot out, including scrap metal and other debris. Gail said they 
consulted a friend who is an arborist. The arborist said that the tree looked healthy, but 
anything could happen. Bob also asked about the front of the building. He asked if we were 
going to repaint the signs. He said that he thinks a lot of people do not know we are here. 
He suggested broadcasting our shows through speakers on the roof. He also suggested 
that we wheel the records outside and sell them. Bob said the inside of the building is a 
“gem,” but the outside is drab. Bob was then referred by Scott again to the infrastructure 
committee. Gail said the sign is on our “radar” to improve it. Gail also mentioned using the 
windows for lighting. Greg reiterated that the committee discussed the front exterior last 
Fall and that we need to re-look at it.  

Greg pointed out that we need the Grants Committee to consider applications for the 
camera system and the transmitter. Scott said the committee has not submitted capital 
grants yet as we were distracted by submitting the recent operating grant.  

Troy reminded people of the upcoming Greater Worcester Community Foundation. Mark 
says he thinks he can go.  

Finally, Gail shared the details of booking the FrontRoom for performers with Bob. The 
capacity is approximately 80. Some bands do fundraisers for the station. Some earn 70% of 
the gate and we keep 30%. Ticket prices range from $15.00 to 20.00.   Bob asked about 
doing performances at the back of the building. Bob shared again that the debris in the 
back of the building should be cleaned up.  

Prior to adjourning, Mark asked Troy to send him the radio survey information. Troy said he 
would. All agreed that we should have a special meeting to discuss the SWOT meetings. 
Bob asked for financial reports. The budget is included in the meeting minutes, all of which 
are posted online. Scott will be away for a week. He will re-send the SWOT documents in 
both PDF and Word. Gail then shared an interesting glitch about posting the address of the 
radio station. Nothing was concluded on this matter.  

Mark Ba son adjourned the Meeting 

 


